
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

        Good News!  

         

         I love the sound water makes when it is moving in a fast-flowing stream or curling up to the    

        shore in waves. I am mesmerized particularly by waterfalls, small or large. My husband, who   

        enjoys photography as a hobby, has taken pictures of many of the falls we have visited, and    

        they decorate my office as a constant reminder of the power and beauty of God seen through all 

        creation. I even have a crucifix that was designed to show the living water flowing from      

        Christ—a waterfall tumbling down and over the foot of the cross. It is, for me anyway, one of  

        the most powerful images of God that I can imagine.  

        Throughout the Easter season, the Scriptures present us with stories of resurrection and life.  

        The preaching of the apostles, the abundance of fish caught in a net, the stirring of hearts in  

        those who see and hear Jesus—they all show what it is like to live in “risen time,” in full    

        knowledge and endless presence of the Lord. Today Jesus talks about God’s closeness,  

        power, and promise. The Father has given the sheep to Jesus and no one can take them away. 

        But in the reading from Revelation we have a clearer picture of our life with God: “The     

        Lamb [will] lead them to springs of life-giving water.” In Jesus’ desert environment, this was 

        a powerful image. In our world today it remains compelling. Jesus is the Living Water that  

        brings life to our souls. Whether it flows as a gentle stream, restless wave, or waterfall from  

        the throne of God, it is his gift to us. 
      Mary Katharine Deeley  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

                            April 17 & 18, 2016 

Fourth Sunday of Easter  

Lord’s Day Eucharist: Saturday at 5:00 pm 
Sunday at 9:00 am & 10:45 am             

P: 306-842-2129   F: 306-842-7818 

Parish E-mail - stvincent@sasktel.net 

Fr. Gerry’s E-mail - g.bauche@sasktel.net 

Website: www.stvincentdepaul.ca 

Office Hours – 8:30 to Noon &1:00 to 4:30 
Mission – St. Mary’s - Tribune 

  314 – 3rd Street 
  Weyburn, SK    
  S4H 0W7 

Sacraments 

Baptism:      Contact the office     
Reconciliation: Fri. 11:30 – 12:00  
         Sat. 4:00 – 4:40  
Matrimony:  Contact Fr. Gerry at least    
         8 months prior to wedding    
RCIA:      Contact the office             
   

Parish Team 
Pastor:  Rev. Gerry Bauche Emergency #861-3011 
Administrative Assistant: Janice Seitz (Mon. – Thurs) 
Parish Life Coordinators: MaryAnn Flaaten/Wendy Pitre  
Youth Minister:  Paula Reich 842-4288 & Elise Winter 
Caretaker: Rani Roettger      
Hall Convener:   Josie Klein 842-4481              

 
Parish Organization Contacts: 

Parish Council Chairperson – Camille Goski 306-842-0321              Parish Finance Chairperson – Marcy Labbie     
K of C Grand Knight: Ron Klein (842-6192)    K of C Faithful Navigator: Jim Wanner (842-4014)   CWL President: Camille Goski (842-0321) 

Weyburn K of C Mtgs: Executive & Directors – 2nd Monday of every month, General Mtg. – 4th Monday of every month (Sept.-June) 
Weyburn CWL – General Meeting – 3rd Monday of every month (Sept. – June) 
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Syrian Refugee Families: We have an up to date list of items that we are still in need of – we ask that you 

please look at the sheets in the foyer and put your name beside what you would like to donate and then bring to 

the office – within the week.  We would like to have the lists filled and items delivered before the end of the 

month.  Thank you again for your generosity!    

 

Schedules – for Lectors are now ready to be picked up on the pamphlet rack at the back of the church. Thank 

  you so much to those who share their time and talents!! You are appreciated!!  

 
Holy Hour of Adoration will be held on Wednesday, April 20 @ 7 PM.  This is a wonderful opportunity to have 

personal time with Jesus. Humbling ourselves before God, Eucharistic Adoration allows one to acknowledge the 

strength and almighty power of our Lord and Savior. During this time of reverence, you are welcome to pray, re-

cite the rosary, read scripture, offer intentions, or simply sit & be in the presence of the Lord. 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Parish Annual General Meeting will be held on Sunday, April 24th following the 

10:45 Mass at McKenna Hall.  Please plan to join us for lunch followed by the meeting. Copies of the 2015 

AGM report are available at the back of the church. 

 
CWL This year CWL Sunday will be celebrated the weekend of April 23 & 24.  CWL members will be there 

proudly wearing their sashes and participating in the Mass ministries. An information table will be set up at the 

back of the church so please stop by to learn more about the CWL.  New memberships may also be purchased. 

 

CWL General Meeting will be held Monday, April 25th at 7PM in Lower McKenna Hall. 

The Saskatchewan Provincial Council of the CWL of Canada has established a Social Justice Award. The award is 

intended to enable young women to engage in social justice work. Deadline for submitting an application is April 

30th. For complete details go to our parish website under Ministries and Groups and click on CWL.   

 

Eucharistic Services Intentions 

Mon. Apr. 18 9:00   AM  Jerome & Valerie Nimegeers 

Tues. Apr. 19 7:30   AM Fr. to meeting in Regina Roy Loos+ 

Wed. Apr. 20 9:00   AM  Alec Halyc 

  7:00  PM Adoration  

Thurs. Apr. 21 9:00   AM  Karen Erickson 

Fri. Apr. 22 12:10 PM  Arlene Fradette 

Sat. Apr. 23 8:00   AM  Repose of Souls+ 

  10:00 AM Mass – Tatagwa View  

  5:00   PM  Lil Hearn+ 

Sun. Apr. 24 9:00   AM  Larry Marcotte+ 

  10:45 AM   

 St. Mary’s    

Sat. Apr .23 7:00  PM   

Prayers for the Sick: 
Michelle Kapell, Norbert Wilkes, Wanda Dorosz, Darren Polasek, Laura Ullrich, Paul Molden-

hauer, Stan Mickalishen, Jeannie Lemieux, Don Sturgeon,  Lara Horack, Michael Clemens, 

Carmelo Lozada Clase, Roger Marcotte, Laurette Fradette, Eileen Walkeden, Joseph Tokarz, 

Lynn Koloski, Shirley Woodard, Tom Deutscher, Sandra Mryglod 

Readings for  

Apr. 23 & 24 

Acts 14:21b-27 
        Revelation 21:1-5a 

John 13:34 

Welcome Visitors &  

New Parish Members!    
New parishioners are asked  

to complete a  

“New Parishioner” form,  

located on the table in the 

foyer.  Thank you! 

Welcome Visitors & 

New Parish Members!    
New parishioners are 

asked to complete a  

“New Parishioner” form, 

located on the table in 

the foyer.  Thank you! 

Congratulations and Welcome to the following children that were baptized at 

St. Vincent de Paul Parish, Sunday, April 10, 2016: Nika Rose Manko, daugh-

ter of Erica & Owen, Easton Cody Long and Steele Rosalee Sylvestre, son 

and daughter of Stephanie & Brett. 
May they grow to know and follow the Lord Jesus, through the grace 

they have received and the help and prayers of their parents,  

Godparents and parish community. 

 

 

Happy Birthday to 

Mary Sinclair who turned 

80 on April 6th!! 

Banns for Ordination 
Rev. Mr. Tavis Reginald Goski is to be ordained to the Sacred Order of Presbyter for the Archdiocese of  

Ottawa on June 3, 2016 at Notre-Dame Cathedral, Ottawa. Please remember him in your prayers.  

Canon Law obliges Catholics to reveal any impediment to sacred orders to the bishop or pastor.  

Our sympathy and prayers to Shirley 

Jacob and family and Alfred (Helen), 

Ed (Myrna) on the recent passing of Joe 

Jacob, husband to Shirley and brother to 

Alfred and Ed and also to Rose Kopec on 

the passing of her husband Leo Kopec.  
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High School Youth Group: High School Youth Group: Calling all youth in Grade 10-12!! Come join the NET team for 

the last Youth group with the team on Sunday, May 8th. More details to come! 

High School Overnight Retreat!!! High School Overnight Retreat!!! Anyone in grades 10-12 come join us for our "Arise" 

retreat on April 30th - May 1st. We will be meeting up at St. Vincent de Paul for both departure and arrival; departing on 

Saturday at 10am and arriving on Sunday at 3pm. The retreat will be held at Mother Teresa Centre at Kenosee Bible 

Camp! There will be talks, dramas, skits, fun activities and more!!!! Don't miss out on a great weekend. Get your forms 

from a NET team member and submit them by April 20th. If you are interested and available to volunteer please contact a 

NET team member.  

7 and Up Club: 7 and Up Club: Calling all youth in grades 7 and up. Come join us for a night at Riverside Park for Capture 

the Flag and Grounders. Meet us there on Wednesday, April 20th from 6:30 pm until 8:00 pm! 

Family Fun Day:  Come join us on Sunday, April 24 from 3:00 pm – 5:30 pm for an Amazing Race! Meet at St. Vincent 

De Paul church. Prize for the winning family. Bring your energy and family spirit. 
CRAVE Kids Club!! For grades 2, 3 & 4 Tuesdays and Wednesdays …from 3:45 – 5:00 in the children’s Liturgy  

Room. Due to limited space, children should be registered before attending. Contact Elise at elisewinter@hotmail.ca 

St. Vincent de Paul Brunch & Bake Sale – Sunday, May 1,   10 am – 1 pm, McKenna Hall 

Donations of baking for the bake sale table would be greatly appreciated from members and interested  

parishioners.  Pies, cakes, breads, buns, cookies and squares are very popular.  These may be dropped off Satur-

day afternoon, April 30, from 1 – 3 pm or Sunday before Mass, at McKenna Hall.  Please call Delois Sunde at 

306-842-4967, if in need of further info about baking. 
 

 

Thank you to our local Knights of Columbus for serving coffee/ juice and goodies on the 3rd Sunday (& Saturday) of 

each month!! Please be sure to stay for refreshments, chat with the K of C and take time to introduce yourself to an un-

familiar face! 
 

Knights of Columbus: The Bishop Klein Assembly #1526 Regular Supper Meeting will be held in Montmartre 

Thursday April 21, 2016. We will leave McKenna Hall at 5:30 p.m. The 2016/2017 Executive will be approved. 

Please call 306-848-0377 (Armand Delanoy) to confirm if you will attend or leave a message. 
 

Baptism Preparation Classes are scheduled for May 7 & June 18  from 9 AM – 12 PM. Please call the office to 

register for the date that works best for you! Certain criteria must be met when choosing Godparents. For complete 

information regarding this very important decision go to our website: www.stvincentdepaul.ca. Please share this  

with anyone you know that this may pertain to. After these dates, the next classes will take place in the fall. 

 

  Sandy Bay - UPDATE Thank you to all who have contributed to the needs of Sandy Bay. You have been very  

generous! We know this is making a difference in the lives of many. The next date to ship items will be June 6th as 

Fr. Joseph is away until May 18th. We are in the process of revamping the process of collecting and shipping items to 

Sandy Bay. We are looking for  individuals that would be interested in assisting with the sorting and packing 

process.  We are hoping this will happen once a month – of course many hands make light work, so we are hoping to 

have several people volunteer to help!  Please call the office if you are interested. Thank you!! 

  

    Small groups for ladies and men between the ages of 20-40. This is an amazing way to build relationships,  

   experience a deepening of faith and form healthy and holy friendships. Women’s Group – Apr. 24, Men’s    

   Group –Apr.  17.  - Each will be held in the Slezak Room. For further info text James/Leslie 306-861- 4032.  
 

     The Following Funeral Lunch teams will be called first to serve the next funeral lunches: T1 (Rose)  

   T5 (Donna & Renee) and T3 (Shirley & Theresa). 
 

Prayer Shawls – do you know of someone that would be comforted by a prayer shawl?  Please submit names 

to the parish office.  If you would like to knit a prayer shawl we have a large supply of wool as well as the 

pattern for the shawl; please stop in at the office to pick up supplies.  
 

 
 

 

 
            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 A Filipino Mass is celebrated on the third Sunday of each month at 5 PM. A pot-luck supper follows at McKenna Hall.  All are welcome! 

PLEASE NOTE: The Mass time will be 4 pm for this weekend (April 17). 

Assisted Suicide and Euthanasia – Think About It 

Every person at the end of life would benefit from good palliative care, but in Saskatchewan there are 

only a handful of qualified palliative care physicians and far too few palliative care or hospice beds.  
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 This Week’s Ministry –  

April 16 - 17 

Ministries Next Week’s Ministry – 

April 23 - 24 

Sat. 5:00 Wendy Sidloski Readers Catholic’s Women League 

Sun 9:00 Cecile Sellinger, Colleen Gallinger  Catholic’s Women League 

Sun 10:45 Doris Aasen, Glenda Shupe  Catholic’s Women League 

Sat 5:00 Wendy Sidloski                 Alaina Flaaten 

Dorothy Lawrenz              Alice Schneider 

Betty Van Staveren           Stella Hoffart 

                                          Rocky Sidloski 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 

Catholic’s Women League 

  Yvonne Kerr                     Anne Gutzke 

Doreen Verbeurgt             Carol Anderson 

Marcel Bauche                  Lynn Colquhoun 

                                          Hilarion Pohl 

 Catholic’s Women League 

Sun 10:45                        Wes Lonoway                   Terry Lonoway 

Camille Goski                    ____________ 

Raymond Durand              Yvette Bauche 

                                           Elaine Nielsen     

                   Ron Klein                Catholic’s Women League 

Pat Benning 

Frank Porte 

Sat 5:00 Darcy Pouteaux Children’s 

Liturgy 
Joan Marcotte Davies, Jade Hayes 

Sun 9:00 Christie McKenzie Ingri Roman 

Sun 10:45 Nicole Bendtsen, Cyrus Alcade Carol Storey, Mia Vilcu 

Sat 5:00 Emily, Jacelyn, & Ava Williams Servers Jordan & Joshua Zackrisson, John Barretto, 

Ethan Petlock 

Sun 9:00    

Sun 10:45 Wes Lonoway, Camille Goski, Raymond Durand Acolytes Ron Klein, Pat Benning, Frank Porte 

Sat. 5:00 Roberto Roman Computer/ 

Projector 

Youth 

Sun. 9:00 Barry Briltz Carole Milo 

Sun 10:45 Harazny Family  Don Kraft 

Sat 5:00 Jeff & Mary Ann Flaaten,  

Bonnie & Frank Kaip, Doreen Franko 
Hospitality Catholic’s Women League 

Sun 9:00 Frank & Eveline Porte, Theresa & Ray Durand 

Sami & Joe Ballenas, Hilarion Pohl & Beth Weger 
 Catholic’s Women League 

Sun 10:45 Ron Wormsbecker, Aimé Isabey,  

Pat & Loretta Benning, Lise Soles 
 Catholic’s Women League 

  Deana Mainil, Randy & Janet Schiller Counters Dave Creurer, Rob Labbie, Darrell Yakimowski 

FROM PASTOR’S DESK: 

          I want to thank everyone for their contributions and written submissions to the Parish Office regarding the discussion of 

what to do with our Baptismal Front, as it has been greatly appreciated and has generated much discussion at the Parish Pasto-

ral Council meetings. This matter was brought to Parish Council from the Knights of Columbus, who, along with several pa-

rishioners, were concerned about the congestion and limited area of our foyer for the gathering of the family at funerals and for 

Coffee Sundays. After our most recent Parish Pastoral Council meeting in which it had been voted to remove the baptismal 

font, but only when something suitable (such as a smaller and workable Font) could be found to replace it. Following the meet-

ing, John Nikolejsin and I were able to determine that there is an accessible circulating pump next the water heater in the pho-

tocopy room cupboard, which would make it easy to replace the circulating pump if in fact it had seized and dried up from non-

use. Then John contacted Bath-Fitters to explore whether they could come up with a liner to fix the apparent leak that devel-

oped several years ago in the outside liner and after a few attempts of caulking and gluing where the crack was thought to be 

was deemed was unsuccessful and the water was drained from the reservoir. The original liner was cemented into the perimeter 

wall under the top layer of bricks, so replacing it would have been difficult, short dismantling the top layer of bricks, as perma-

nent adhesion to the wall would have been problematic otherwise.  John’s ongoing investigation has located an individual with-

in the province who has apparently installed a similar baptismal font in a parish in the Prince Albert Diocese, and he has agreed 

to come down in the near future to examine our font and determine if he can fix it. There has been discussion to possibly re-

moving the planter around the font and finishing the flooring with some tile work, thus preserving the original Font itself under 

the sky-light and making it a more accessible feature for people themselves upon entering and leaving the Church. Brian Win-

ter brought up the problem of algae and the odor that has arisen in the past and this we will also address at this time, as part of 

our rejuvenating of our Baptismal Font. Everyone’s input on this matter has been beneficial and I appreciate that a practical 

solution may have found with people working together. This is not all accomplished, but hopefully we are moving in the right 

direction on this matter.  Since it had generated some strong reactions with pro and con, I thought it best to dispel some of the 

emotions that were been generated and not have this overwhelm any other discussion at the Parish AGM.  


